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31 October 1984
MR TURNBULL

PAYMENTS OF STRIKERS' HOUSING COSTS

Mr Whitelaw's letter reports that several members of H
Committee think the new arrangements for paying mortgage

interest direct to a building society should apply to all

claimants rather than just strikers.

Obviously it is politically attractive to toughen the regime

for everybody. But the costs of administering Supplementary

Benefit, already too high, would rise further, because of
the extra Girocheques paid to the building society. So the

new scheme should be restricted to the 10,000 strikers

getting their mortgage interest paid, rather than the

250,000 claimants receiving such payments.

Otherwise we

will need several hundred extra DHSS staff. That would be a

politically unacceptable way of toughening the regime.
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